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WELSH COUNCIL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 Minutes of WCEC meeting held on 10 September 2020 

Via Video Conferencing
	
	
	Actions

	382/20

	Present

Members: CH (Chair), GA (Vice-Chair), JC (Treasurer), G, EW and SW.
Co-opted Members:  RH and RO
Observers, guests and representatives:  
KA (Chair, Ramblers GB)
DM (Vice President RC)
Ramblers Cymru Staff:  RB (Policy and Advocacy Manager, Wales) MH (Governance Officer, Wales)
	

	383/20
	Welcome:  The Chair welcomed everyone, and members agreed to record the meeting via Teams.
	

	384/20
	Apologies: AC and WR.
	

	385/20
	Declaration of Interests:  
KA declared being General Secretary of the Open Spaces Society and DMc is a trustee of the Snowdonia Society.
	

	386/20
	Announcements: 
· Best wishes were passed on to MG
· The Family Walking and Scramblers event might have to be rescheduled due to the current situation with COVID-19.
	

	387/20
	· Minutes of meeting held on 7 February 2020 were agreed as a true record.
· Minutes of meeting held on 17 June 2020 were agreed as a true record.
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
	



	388/20
	AoBs as notified prior to the meeting: At minute 395/20
	

	389/20
	The following actions were updated and reported on:
340/19 Areas – Test and trial.   DMc will contact AC to discuss
362/20 Kate McCabe’s report will be distributed to those members who did not receive a copy.
	DMc/AC
MH



	390/20
	Chair’s Report

The Chair updated on the following:

· Attended board of trustees’ meetings over 29-30 June and two Finance and Risk Committee meetings on 3 August and 8 September.
· The Board meetings discussed a People’s Postcode Lottery Climate Action proposal, which the Board approved, and this should bring in approximately £2 million income. 
· General Council 2020 will take place virtually by videoconference on the 15th September between 17:00 and 18:00. General Council 2021 will be a one-day event to be held at the Birmingham NEC. 
· Tanya Curry, the interim CEO, presented the themes and strategic objectives for the 2020/2021 Business Plan. The three Strategic priorities for 2020/2021 are:-
i) Growing awareness and engagement with the Ramblers and what we do.

ii) Growing Membership and Income: Membership has increased over the last two consecutive months (July and August) after a sharp decline during March to June due to Covid-19 curtailing Group walking activity. 

iii) Commencing the culture change that is required to take the charity forward to an inclusive, engaging and diverse organisation. 

The Board approved these top three strategic priorities for 2020/2021.

The Finance and Risk Committee has agreed to recommend to the Board that it approve the Budget for 2020/2021. The Budget-setting rounds, led by the Director of Services and Interim CEO, demonstrated the need for efficiency savings of £1.8 million across the whole organisation. The latest Management Accounts, Digital and Data Transformation Report, Membership KPI Report and Risk Management Report were discussed. The Board approved various Policies, including Reserves Policy, Budget Management Policy, and Bullying and Harassment Policy.


	

	391/20

	Director’s update
The Chair, Policy Manager and Governance Officer presented the report in the Director’s absence and the following was noted during discussion:
· The confidential Director’s report was noted.
· Test and trial engaging with ‘ambassadors’/high profile people to promote Ramblers.

· Consider a campaign to ask individual members to encourage other members to join. 
· Encourage groups to start walking and get the walk programme up and running. 
· Strengthening areas.  Initial cluster talks have taken place but there is nothing to report at the moment.  An email will be sent to Area Chairs next week inviting them to participate in meetings.
· An application was not made to the third sector resilience fund as we do not fit the criteria.
· Succession planning in the Business Plan refers to recruiting members to WCEC and depends on the 3-year term of office motion being passed next year.
· Offa’s Dyke Path and Glyndwr’s Way.  Ramblers Cymru was approached by Natural Resources Wales (NRW) who are developing promotional material around national trails in Wales to complement the work they are doing to promote the Wales Coast Path. EW took part in a promotional event with a TV camera crew promoting the trails.  
· Manifesto 2021: The confusion about the dates on the manifesto will be amended. RO was thanked for his valuable contribution.  A promotional video featuring Vale of Glamorgan Ramblers is being planned for production during September and promotion of our policy asks will continue throughout October. We will also be asking Ramblers members and volunteers to walk to the office of their local Senedd member to personally deliver a manifesto and a pledge card.  We will share images of this on our social media accounts to raise awareness of the manifesto. We are hoping to cover as many Senedd members as possible for hand-delivery of the manifesto.  WCEC support is welcomed to help fill one of the 60 ‘slots’ and encouraging fellow members to do the same.  
· Access Reform:  RB updated the meeting reporting that a late paper was received last night and this has been shared with RoWAG.  She added that any further information will be shared in advance of WCEC meetings.  WCEC’s input is welcomed on the strategic positions. Ramblers have written to the minister and received a mixture of interest.  
	

	392/20
	Management Accounts Quarter 3
The accounts were noted and no questions raised.
	

	393/20
	WCEC Budget Quarter 3
The Treasurer reported that it has been a quiet 3 months with nothing to report. The 
final payment has been received from London and cash in bank is £6,495.
	.



	394/20

	Welsh Council 2021
The Chair led on discussions regarding the potential format of Welsh Council 2021 adding that General Council this year will be held online.
WCEC discussed various options and agreed that the best way forward would be to hold a virtual AGM with a caveat to hold a summer event, depending on the pandemic situation and Government advice.
The Chair thanked WCEC for their contribution and asked that timelines and planning be commenced for WC.
	MH

	395/20
	Future make-up of WCEC Committee
The Chair reminded the meeting of the Constitutional motion put forward by WCEC but postponed due to the pandemic.  The Chair invited the WCEC to discuss and the following was noted:

· Smaller numbers on committee appear to be working well

· The role of Vice Presidents going forward
· Members need to support changes for the WCEC

· Not all areas are represented on the Committee

· Optimal size to ensure we have a good conversation
· Possible change of name of WCEC to a ‘strategic committee’
· Composition and skills.  What training do we need to increase our performance

· Consider having 9 members so that it is divisible by 3, which makes sense for 3-year terms.
It was agreed that WCEC will re-visit this subject. 

	

	396/20
	Motion Review Committee (MRC)

The meeting discussed the membership of the MRC and agreed that GA would take the lead on the committee.  The Chair asked if DD and GL could be approached to join to the MRC.
	Chair/MH

	397/20
	AOBs as notified prior to the meeting:
1. On 31st July 2020 the First Minister of Wales announced that from 3rd August Welsh Government guidance will allow for groups of people of up to 30 to meet outside, subject to certain conditions. An analysis of the advice and options was set out in a spreadsheet. 

At that time Ramblers groups in England were able/ allowed to walk with a six-person limit (government guidance for England), with accompanying Ramblers’ guidance in place. Despite this Ramblers prohibited led walks in Wales. Members in Wales have understandably asked why led walks in England were allowed by Ramblers, but not in Wales.

RB reported that the policy was led by the GB delivery team in London.  The difficulty was around sudden changes in rules and regulations and the ambition to give members consistent advice relevant to all nations.  Unfortunately, the Welsh Government did not give any warning of changes. The meeting acknowledged that this was a very difficult time and sudden changes did cause a great deal of frustration, but Ramblers acted as one charity with a unified approach.
2. Ramblers insurance.

There is apparently a new policy of insurance in place with extended cover with set pecuniary compensation for specific injuries. There is a lack of clarity on who is covered, what is covered and how this information has, or has not, adequately and appropriately been disseminated to members. A risk assessment requirement has been introduced supposedly at the insistence of the insurance company but there is a lack of clarity and a variety of members, each asking a similar question, have seemingly got different answers from Central Office. We are told that this risk assessment needs to be kept for 12 months. By whom? For what purpose? Who will it be made available to, and for what purpose? If the named leader, who has prepared the risk assessment, is unable to lead the walk due, for example, by being delayed on the way to the start point, but another member who knows the route takes over, is that walk leader, and the walk, covered?

One Ramblers member reports that, on asking Central Office for a copy of the policy, he was told that it is not the practice of Central Office to provide this. If that is the case, why is it so? A copy of the policy is requested prior to the meeting.

And finally, what are the risks to the walk leader in preparing the risk assessment.
The meeting was informed that risk assessments are an insurance requirement for all led walks.  
3. Amazon Smile

Amazon allow its customers to select a charity to which it will make a donation in relation to the customer’s order.  How is this publicised in Ramblers?  How much has Ramblers received from this source?

WCEC were made aware of Amazon Smile as a source of funding at the meeting. The fundraising department at Ramblers will have more information on this.

	

	398/20
	Date of next meeting:

MH will look for a date in November to hold an online meeting.

Chair closed meeting and thanked everyone for their contribution.
	MH

	
	Signed ………………………………………           Date ………………………….

(Chair)  Chris Hodgson
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